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Ms. Jessica Stiles, Water Quality Analyst 
Industrial and Storm Water Permits Unit - Water Resources Division 
Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy (EGLE) 
Constitution Hall 
525 West Allegan 
P.O. Box 30473 
Lansing, Ml 48909 

RE: Gelman National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Draft Permit No. MI0048453 

Gelman Sciences LLC 

Dear Ms. Stiles: 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft discharge permit MI0048453, proposed for Gelman 
Sciences LLC. The City of  Ann Arbor (City) has a vested interest in the remediation of the Gelman 1,4- 
dioxane (1,4-D) contamination due to the potential impacts to its drinking water source from both the 
migration of the contaminated groundwater plume and from the discharge of pollutants to surface water 
upstream of the City's source water intake, which includes 1,4-D discharged under the subject permit. 

The draft permit retains a discharge allowance of 1.872 million gallons per day (MGD) of treated process 

water to flow into an unnamed tributary to Honey Creek, which flows into Honey Creek and then to the 

Huron River. The City's drinking water intake is located in Barton Pond, approximately 2.5 miles 

downstream of the confluence of Honey Creek and the Huron River. The City supplies water to 

approximately 125,000 people at an average daily demand of 14 million gallons. The Water Treatment 

Plant draws 85 percent of its water supply from the Barton Pond intake. Treated water is pumped to homes, 

schools, and businesses in Ann Arbor as well as to Ann Arbor and Scio Townships for resale to their 
customers. 

Between January 2018 and January 2024, water quality sampling results have shown detectable levels of 
1,4-D in Barton Pond on seven occasions, using US Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) Method 
522. Detectable levels of 1,4-D were found in the City's finished drinking water, supplied to customers, on 

two occasions. 1 Sampling results have also indicated positive detections of bromate in Barton Pond on five 
occasions.2 Any increase in these pollutants could result in additional detections and may require the need

1 1,4-D detections occurred in Barton Pond: December 2018; February, April, September of 2019; and February and

August 2020. Detections in the finished water supply occurred in March 2018 and September 2019. 
2 Bromate was detected in Barton Pond: September and December 2021; July, September, and December 2022.

Page I 1- (NPDES) Draft Permit No. MI0048453 Gelman Sciences LLC 






